
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 WRITER’S DIRECT DIAL NO: 
 740-897-7768 
 

July 16, 2019 

          CERTIFIED MAIL 
                RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
Mr. Bruno Pigott, Commissioner 
Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
100 N. Senate Avenue 
Mail Code 50-01 
Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251 
 
Dear Mr. Pigott: 
 
Re: Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation 
           Revision to Clifty Creek Station’s Certified CCR Fugitive Dust Control Plan 

 
As required by 40 CFR 257.106(g)(1), the Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation (IKEC) 

is providing notification to the Commissioner of the Indiana Department of 

Environmental Management (IDEM) that the certified CCR Fugitive Dust Control Plan 

for IKEC’s Clifty Creek Station has been revised. Revisions include language and 

operational details associated with the installation of a conveyor system at Clifty Creek 

Station to facilitate loading of IKEC’s synthetic gypsum product to barge for beneficial 

reuse in wallboard manufacturing. The newly revised plan has been placed in the 

facility’s operating record as well as on the company’s publically accessible internet site, 

which can be viewed at http://www.ovec.com/CCRCompliance.php 

 
If you have any questions, or require any additional information, please call me at   
(740) 897-7768. 
 
Sincerely,        

 
Tim Fulk  
Engineer II 
 
TLF:klr 
      

OHIO VALLEY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
INDIANA-KENTUCKY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
3932 U. S. Route 23 
P. O. Box 468 
Piketon, Ohio  45661 
740-289-7200 
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